
Annual General Meeting
held at Michael Oak Waldorf School,  

4 Marlow Rd, Kenilworth

Wednesday 7 December 2022  at 18h30.

  AGENDA :

1. Registration
2. Welcome and Apologies
3. Membership
3.1 Resignations
3.2 New members
4. Quorum to constitute a meeting
5. Previous AGM minutes
5.1 Approval
5.2 Matters arising
6. Chairman's Report
7. Feedback on operations 2021/22

8. Noting of Audited Financial Statements 2021/22
9. Budget: 
9.1 Approval of the budget for 2023/24
10. Implementation Plan:  Approval for 2023/24
11. Appointment of Registered Auditor
12. Confirmation of Company Secretary
13. Election of Board Members
14. General
15. Q & A
16. Adjournment

  MEETING ATTENDED BY :

LKID COMMITTEE

Pete Linnegar  (chair)
Alex Nelson
Rory Moore
Cindy Postlethwayt
Monique Willis     Members: 5

Charles Abbott  (secretary)

PROXIES WERE RECEIVED FROM:

MA  Cullinan 16 Ascot Rd
CP Cullinan 18 Ascot Rd
J van Dyk 17 Ascot Rd
AM Winkelman 24A Ascot Rd
B Carbutt 29 Ascot Rd
A Willis 21 Bathurst Rd
A Smit 36B Gibson Rd
EN Kisch 8 Goldbourne Rd
C Wither 12 Putney Rd
S Naude 7 Ritchie Ave
F Barkhuizen 17 Wargrave Rd

Members:  11

MEMBERS as per the ATTENDANCE REGISTER

CMA du Toit 14 Ascot Rd
RC Rous 15 Ascot Rd
J Carbutt 29 Ascot Rd
C Mathew 30 Ascot Rd
J Rayner 40 Bathurst Rd
J Smout 44 Bathurst Rd
S Jack 9A Blackheath Rd
HR Ziegenhardt 18A Gibson Rd
N Veitch 18A Gibson Rd
Ixande Safehaven 25 Gibson Rd
M Arnold 29 Gibson Rd
TL Semevsky 126 Pearson Ave
A Eloff 51 Putney Rd
HR Tyrrell 71 Putney Rd
K Cullis 3 Ritchie Ave
D Lavin 19 Sherwood Ave
J Arnold 30 Wargrave Rd

Members:  17

TOTAL Members:  33

-------------------------------------------------------------------

RESIDENTS ATTENDING (non-members)  

K & S Sturgeon 8 Blackheath Rd
S & K Wardle
G Pickard 13 Country Club Rd
J Taylor 46 Bathurst Rd
A Thesen 15 Penrith
D Sage 39 Wetton Rd
R Stopforth 6 Putney Rd
K Hennessy 7 Gibson Rd
I Domingo 50 Kenilworth Rd

n = 11

OTHER ATTENDEES

Bonnie Ascott City of Cape Town
Katherine Christie Ward 58 Councillor
Sean Wentink SAPS
Nic Ansell Princeton

n = 4

 

TOTAL ATTENDANCE:    48



APOLOGIES RECEIVED FROM :

Cheryl Wither, 
Joy van Dyk, 
Aidan Smit, 
Neil Kisch, 
Cormac & Maryann 
Cullinan, 
Fred Barkhuizen, 
Gail & Gary Fargher, 
Steve Mathew.

QUORUM : 

Of the 88 registered members, 33 attended the meeting (22 in person, 11 attending by proxy), thus 38% of our 
members.  (Quorum requirement: 20%)

  MEMBERSHIP     9 December 2021 to 30 November 2022 :

RESIGNATIONS :  Nil

MOVED OUT THE AREA :  

3 Members moved out of the LKID area in the course of the year:  Marina Green, Colleen Chaplin, AE Hodson.

NEW MEMBERS  (joined after 2021 AGM):

Barbara Carbutt
D Cousins
D Lavin  (Propfocus 1028)

Ruvimbo Moyo-Majapa
Nikki Pallini
R Shaw  (Stellenview Properties)

        M Willis

TOTAL MEMBERS :  88

  PREVIOUS AGM MINUTES

The minutes of the 2021 meeting (on the website) were accepted.
Proposed:  Melanie Arnold
Seconded:  Rory Moore

No Matters Arising were discussed.

  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT :

Good evening Ladies & Gentlemen and thank you for attending tonight.

I would like to recognise and welcome members of our Community and the City who support us in our 
endeavours :

Our Ward 58 Councillor, Katherine Christie
From the City, Bonnie Ascott
From Wynberg SAPS, Capt. Shawn Wentink
From Princeton, Nic Ansell 

After 2 and a half years of operation, what have we achieved ? I don't wish to steal the thunder from our 
Directors who will report on their portfolios, so I will give a brief summary.

1. We have 40 cameras up and running throughout the neighbourhood, monitored 24 x 7 and have seen a 
marked improvement in our security situation.  Rory will report on the figures.
I do however want to thank those residents who have provided us with electricity and access to their internet, 
without which we couldn't operate the cameras. As a direct result of loadshedding we have taken the decision to
install UPS devices on 9 strategic cameras to keep them operating when we are without power.   All the 
cameras are serviced quarterly in terms of our contract to ensure they are in good operating order.



2. Our supplementary street cleaning program has now been running twice a month for the last year. Many of 
you will have seen the yellow/green LKID vests on cleaning day.   This activity has provided jobs for people in 
need and is helping to keep our area clean.

3. I want to specially mention the time and effort that Rory puts into keeping our area safe, working with Nic 
Ansell of Princeton, with a huge amount of passion.

4. We have completed our second clean audit and Alex Nelson will report on the financials.  And a big thank you
must go to Alex and Cheryl Wither who do all the accounting and bookkeeping as a service to our community.

5. Cindy Postlethwayt will report on the huge amount of work she has done on the Urban Management 
portfolio : a lot goes on behind the scenes but the visable elements are potholes repaired, street lights fixed, 
drain covers replaced and Kolara Park, not to mention keeping an eye on developments in and around the area.
A big Thank you, Cindy. 
Cindy will be stepping down this year due to pressure of work and Neil Veitch has been nominated to take her 
place.

6. We have also established a relationship with the new owners of the Kenilworth Racecourse. They are keen to
work with us in planning the events program for the year but also to open up the course to our residents who 
would like to visit the fynbos area in the middle of the course or just to jog around the course.

7. The City has published plans to totally revamp the Wynberg taxi ramp. The plan is for a multi storey parking 
garage to accommodate the various taxi associations and MyCiti bus.   We are keeping a close watch on 
developments.

8. There is also a proposal to partially and permanently close various roads along Imam Haron Road to 
accommodate the MyCiti bus route along that road. Whilst this is not in our area, residents may wish to inform 
themselves on the situation.

9. Finally I want to encourage residents to take control of their pavements. Where possible lets get rid of the 
weeds and plant water-wise plants and convert our neighbourhood into a Garden Suburb.  If there is space for 
trees, the LKID is willing to fund.

I want to compliment and thank Charles Abbott who has filled the Company Secretary position. 

At this stage I think it is worth mentioning that your Directors are all volunteers and receive no remuneration at 
all for the work they do.

In terms of our MOI, one third of our Directorate must step down each year, but may stand for re-election. This 
year Alex Nelson will step down, but has indicated he is available for re-election.

Monique Willis joined us last year to fill the portfolio of Social Services and Community Events. We have set 
about planning 2 community events thus far and both have run into approval issues with the City. I am beginning
to think that forgivness is easier than permission.

I also want to mention that we have been approached by two areas to assist them in their applications to 
become CIDs. The first is Kenilworth above the line and the second Harfield Village. Residents and property 
owners see a definite benefit in going the CID  route. There are currently some 47 CID's in Cape Town with 
another 25 in the planning stages. I think that speaks for itself.

We now move on to the next item of the agenda.

Pete Linnegar,   Chairman LKID



  FEEDBACK FROM THE PORTFOLIOS :

[1] FINANCE Director:  Alex Nelson



[2] ENVIRONMENT and URBAN MANAGEMENT

Director:  Cindy Postlethwayt





[3] SAFETY and SECURITY;  CLEANSING Director:  Rory Moore



---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------



[4] SOCIAL MANAGEMENT and COMMUNITY EVENTS

Director:  Monique Willis



   APPROVAL OF BUDGET  2023/24 :

For our first 2.5 years we have been running at a small surplus, as any good business should.  Some of that 
surplus has been allocated to a fence at the top of Blackheath Road. We have homeless people occuping that 
area, making fires and generally disturbing the residents of Chesterton and Chamonix. We are hopefull that the 
City will actually fund the fence but in the event they do not have the funds, we believe it is prudent to set aside 
these funds.

The left hand column of this slide is the Budget that was approved in the original Busines Plan of R1 747 million.
Removing the R55000 set aside for the Blackheath fence from the proposed budget gives us R1 718 million for 
the 2023/24 budget. This has been achieved by cutting costs wherever we could.

This is a 4.2% increase in the budget this year over last year, for which we are seeking your approval.
This is below inflation and to put it into perspective it equates to R4 per R100 of rates. 

You have all seen the affect that our CID has had on crime & grime in our area, and I recommend your approval 
of this budget.

After a show of hands the Budget was approved unanimously.



   APPROVAL OF ADDITIONS TO IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 2023/24 :

Additions shown in Items  23 and 24 below

After a show of hands the Additions were approved unanimously.



   REAPPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS and SECRETARY :

AUDITOR

Vermeulen Badenhorst
CA (SA) / Registered Auditor

HVM Chartered Accountants, Stellenbosch  

COMPANY SECRETARY

Charles Abbott
22 Wargrave Road

After a show of hands the Auditors and Company Secretary were appointed unanimously.

   ELECTION OF BOARD MEMBERS :

RESIGNATION :

C Postlethwayt Environment and Urban Management Resigned

ELECTION :

NAME CURRENT PORTFOLIO

P. Linnegar Chair Re-elected

A. Nelson Finance Stood down and re-elected

R. Moore Safety and Security Re-elected

M. Willis  Social Management and Community Events Re-elected

N. Veitch Environment and Urban Management New Director

After a show of hands the Directors were voted in unanimously.

   GENERAL and QUESTIONS:

Comments and questions from the floor included: 

The legal rights around self defence on private property;  
Noise levels from the Kenilworth Racecourse; 
Vagrants at the top of Blackheath Road and erection of a fence in that area;  
Height and safety of the bluegum trees in Pearson Road;  
Acknowledgement needed for resident Barbara Kohl (urban gardener)
Spraying of poison against plants on pavements and verges (no protection for workers)

   ADJOURNMENT:

The Meeting was adjourned at 19h30.

The above Minutes are confirmed as a true reflection of the Annual General Meeting.

................................................................

P C Linnegar, Chair

................................................................

C  Abbott, Secretary


	​ Wednesday 7 December 2022 at 18h30.

